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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
 
Student Achievement: Northern Metropolitan Region (NMR) Cross Country Final
Congratulations to all the students who competed in the NMR Cross Country finals on 
Wednesday 15 June at Bundoora Park. All runners competed in less-than-ideal conditions 
to achieve outstanding results with six of our students finishing in the Top 10 performers. 

Please refer to the Sport Section of this Newsletter for more detailed information.

A big thank you to the staff and in particular to Bree Pascoe (Sports Coordinator) for their 
organisation of our students and for supporting them to achieve such amazing results.

Eltham Drama
Congratulations to the Junior Drama ensemble on their performance last week. Whilst I 
was not able to attend on any night due to other commitments, I know that they performed 
brilliantly, and the audience felt well entertained. A great effort on the part of everyone.

This week the Senior Drama ensemble will perform '60 Second Plays, a lot of them' 
between the 2 1- 23 June inclusive, starting at 6:30pm in the Drama Space.

Tickets available from:

https://www.trybooking.com/CABCY

Adults: $15
Student/Concession: $10
I am sure that you will enjoy these performances.

Changes to vaccination Requirements in Mainstream Schools
As you would be aware, following advice from the Acting Chief Health Officer, the Victorian 
Government recently announced changes to the pandemic orders.

There will no longer be a mandated vaccination requirement for staff working in 
mainstream schools. This change will come in from 11:59 pm Friday 24 June, so in effect 
from the start of Term 3 2022.

With almost 100% of school staff now vaccinated across Victoria, this will cause little 
change to our school.

As part of the changes, from 11:59 pm Friday 24 June 2022, parents and carers who have 
COVID-19 can transport their non-COVID-19 children via private vehicle to their primary 
or secondary school when an alternative person is not available to assist. This will include 
school holiday programs held on school grounds.

This means that parents and carers will be able to leave COVID self-isolation to take their 
non-COVID-19 child to school or school holiday programs via a private vehicle. 

The parent or carer must travel directly to and from the school only. They must remain 
in the vehicle at all times, unless it is reasonably necessary to leave the vehicle to walk 
the child to and from the entrance of the school safely. They must wear a face mask at all 
times.
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Family members are asked to continue reporting positive COVID-19 cases to both the 
Department of Health and our own testing portal. 

You must also let the school know if your child is a close contact. Students who are close 
contacts and want to attend should still take 5 RATs over 7 days and wear a face mask whilst 
indoors if they are aged 8 years or over.

Students should continue to stay home if they are unwell, even if they test negative on a 
RAT. 

Thank you for your support as we continue to make these adjustments.

Semester 2 Professional Practice Days
For Semester 2, 2022, the Department of Education and Training has provided schools with 
the option to hold each teacher’s allocated Professional Practice Day on the same day for all 
staff. This is to enable the most effective and efficient use of this day.

As a result, we have scheduled our Professional Practice Day for Term 3 on Tuesday 16 
August. Students will therefore not be required to attend school on this day. 

The Term 4 date will be communicated to you prior to the conclusion of Term 3.

Working Bee
A big thank you to everyone who attended the School Working Bee on Sunday 19 June. A 
great deal was achieved including weeding, pruning, and planting.

It was great to see several students attend and help with the work.

A big thank you to the Grounds Committee for its commitment and hard work in planning 
for the day and a thank you to Mrs Anna Panas who works with the Grounds Committee to 
ensure that the day runs smoothly and efficiently.

For those of you who missed out this time, there will be other opportunities in Term 3.

End of Term 2
As we approach the end of Term 2, I wish to congratulate all of our students and staff for 
their resilience throughout what proved to be a rather challenging time. I also want to thank 
all of our parents/carers for your ongoing support and acknowledge that experience over 
the last few months with COVID-19 and other ailments no doubt put further pressure at 
home.

Regardless we managed to achieve our very best by working together and supporting each 
other. 

I encourage everyone to take some time out to rest, relax and re-energise prior to the start 
of Term 3.

Whilst I know that for our senior students it is important to remain connected with their 
studies, it is equally important to take some time out to do some of the fun things that you 
are not able to do during the term. Planning and moderation is a good way to provide time 
for study and time away from study. 

As is customary at the end of each Term, school will finish at 2:30 pm on Friday 24 June. 
I ask parents especially those of our younger students to arrange safe travel home at this 
earlier time.

I wish everyone a fantastic well-deserved break.

VINCENT SICARI, Principal

SCHOOL CALENDAR 2022

JUNE

Tuesday 21
•	NMR Round Robin - Senior Boys AFL
•	Eltham Volleyball Gala Day - Year 7 & 8
•	Senior Drama Production - 60 Second 	
	 Plays, and a lot of them at 6:30pm

Wednesday 22
•	Year 7 Round Robin - Boys AFL
•	Year 7 Round Robin - Boys Soccer
•	Year 7 Round Robin - Girls Netball
•	Year 7 Round Robin - Badminton

Thursday 23
•	NMR Finals - Senior Girls AFL

Friday 24
•	Year 9 Recreational Activities - Ice 		
	 Skating

JULY

Wednesday 13
•	Year 7 Experience Movie Night
•	Symphonic Band Camp Sectional Day

Thursday 14
•	Year 9 into Year 10 Information Night 	
	 & Enhancement Information Evening 	
	 Including VET - 7:00pm

Friday 15
•	Year 8 Indonesian Cultural Incursion

Friday 15 - Saturday 16
•	Symphonic Band Music Camp

Monday 18
•	String Orchestra VSMF Preparation 		
	 Rehearsal
•	NMR Finals - Senior Boys Netball

Monday 18 - Tuesday 19
•	Training Band Music Camp

Tuesday 19 - Wednesday 20
•	Wind Ensemble Music Camp

Tuesday 19
•	Year 10 into 11 Information Evening		
	 7:00pm
•	Chamber Strings VSMF Preparation 		
	 Rehearsal

Wednesday 20
•	Training Strings Rehearsal Day
•	NMR Senior Boys Table Tennis

Wednesday 20 - Thursday 21
•	Concert Band Music Camp
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Thursday 21
•	Year 12 Humanities Students Seminar - 	
	 Study & Assessment Writing Techniques

Monday 25 - Wednesday 27
•	Year 10 into 11 Course Counselling

Thursday 28
•	Monash Youth Music Festival Choir 		
	 Performance

Friday 29
•	Year 10 Meningococcal Immunisation

AUGUST

Thursday 04
•	Year 12 GAT Information Session - English

Friday 05
•	NMR Inter Boys Soccer

Monday 08
•	Year 12 GAT Information Session - 		
	 Maths / Science

Wednesday 10
•	NMR - Senior Boys Table Tennis

Thursday 25
•	Year 12 Seminar - Elevate Eduacation: 	
	 Finishing Line 

SEPTEMBER

Monday 05
•	Year 12 Group Photo

Monday 19
•	Year 12 Psychology - 			 
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture
•	Year 12 Legal Studies - 			 
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture
•	Year 12 Health & Human Development - 	
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture
•	Year History Revolutions - 			 
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture
•	Year Business Management - 		
	 Connect Education Revision Lecture

PARENTS AND CARERS
 
Compass Events
Cut off dates for payment and consent for camps, excursions and activities are set to 
allow the school adequate time to meet financial obligations and establish the duty of care 
requirements for those events. If payment or consent is not received by the due date, an 
event will not be re-opened for late consent and payment. If you do not meet the due dates 
for consent and payment students will not be able to participate in the event/camp and will 
be supervised by teachers at school.

Refunds
There are a number of extra-curricular activities, camps, programs, events etc run by 
Eltham High School where families make payment for these activities via Compass. There 
may be occasions where a student is unable to attend an activity once payment has been 
made. Eltham High Schools refund policy ensures we have a fair and equitable process 
and to provide a clear understanding of how refunds may be processed. When a student 
withdraws from an activity after payment has been made, a refund may be applied for in 
line with this policy.

All refunds must be applied for in writing no later than 14 days after the activity taking place 
outlining the reason the student did not attend (other than when the School cancels an 
activity).

In relation to refunds for camps, two payments will be requested from families: 

•	 A non-refundable/non-transferable deposit; and

•	 A balance payment determined based on confirmed numbers of students having 
paid the deposit.

If after paying just the deposit, or paying for the full amount for a camp/tour a student does 
not attend, the deposit portion will not be refunded. 

Refunds will only be considered after a full financial reconciliation of the event has been 
made to ensure that the activity does not run at a loss and the School is not at a financial 
disadvantage as determined by the Principal.

For further details, please refer to the Eltham High School Refund Policy available on the 
school website via the Parent Information tab.

Eltham High School IT Department
All enquiries for the Eltham High School IT department are to be logged through the IT 
helpdesk email at helpdesk@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

This will allow for a streamlined management process of the IT issues raised and will allow 
the following to occur:

•	 All IT queries will be logged on our portal;
•	 IT jobs can be prioritised in terms of the nature of the enquiry;
•	 IT jobs can be assessed and directed to the most appropriate IT staff member to 

action;
•	 All IT staff have the ability to view all jobs logged, who is actioning the issue and 

the job status;
•	 You will receive an email response from the IT team to your query.

This process will also allow the IT team to gauge if there are similar queries being raised and 
can therefore circulate information to families to address general concerns.

We thank you for your cooperation in regard to this matter.

Reminder - 2022 School Council Approved Contributions on Compass 
A reminder that 2022 School Council Approved Contributions are available to pay in Billing 
via the Payments Centre on Compass. Your generous support towards these Contributions 
allows us to continue to provide and build on the innovative programs and opportunities for 
our students that our community values and expects. For a full explanation of Contributions, 
please refer to the Compass Newsfeed.

Any credits on your account can be used towards Camps, Excursions and Extra Curricular 
programs that are invoiced via the Family Statement. Alternatively, you may request a 
refund of credits to your bank account by completing the Family Refund Request Form. 

Elective Fees
Elective Subject Contributions for students in Years 9 – 12 are available to pay in Events via 
the Payments Centre on Compass and do not appear on your Family Statement. 

To view our Parent Payment and Refund Policy, please visit the Policies tab on the Eltham 
High School website.
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2022 CSEF Applications
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides payments for eligible students 
to attend activities like:

•	 School camps or trips
•	 Swimming and school-organised sport programs
•	 Outdoor education programs
•	 Excursions and incursions

If you applied for CSEF at Eltham High School in 2021, you do not need to complete an 
application form in 2022 unless there has been a change in your family circumstances. 
Eltham High School will apply for the CSEF on your behalf.

You will only need to submit an application form in 2022 if any of the following changes 
have occurred:

•	 New student enrolments: your child has started or changed schools in 2022 or you 
did not apply at the same school in 2021 or

•	 Changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of name, 
concession card number, or new siblings commencing at the school in 2022.

Schools are able to accept and process applications up until the end of term two.

CATHERINE ZERNA, Office Manager

MIDDLE SCHOOL
 
Middle School Cross Country Ski Day (Year 8 & 9 students)
Do you like the snow? Never been but would like to try? Like to try cross-country skiing? Year 
8 and 9 students are invited participate in a 1 day cross-country ski trip to Lake Mountain 
on Wednesday August 3. The cost for the trip will be $135, which includes transport  entry, 
ski hire and a 90-minute lesson. 

The trip will be run by Ross McKinnon, who is an experienced Outdoor Education teacher 
as well as a past member of the Lake Mountain Ski Patrol. Other staff members will be 
Peter Torey (Outdoor Ed teacher and ex-Lake Mountain Ski Patrol) and Peter Seymour 
(Middle School Coordinator). Detailed information, including gear lists and other relevant 
documentation will be sent to students once the participant list has been confirmed. 

There are only 22 places available, plus another 8 to go on the ‘wait list’. To secure a place 
on this trip families need to complete consent and payment on Compass once the event 
opens, which will be at 9:00am on Thursday July 14. Places will be allocated to the first 22 
to complete this process, with the next 8 to go on the wait list. If the event needs to be 
cancelled due to weather or insufficient snow, a full refund will be available. 

Please contact Ross McKinnon in the Middle School Office if you require any further 
information.

ROSS MCKINNON. Middle School Leader

PARENT
INFORMATION

GROUNDS COMMITTEE
COMMITTEE MEETINGS AND WORKING BEE DATES

2022
Working Bees

We are always seeking new members 
for our Grounds Committee.

If you would like to get involved 
please contact Anna Panas via email: 

pan@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

Working Bee Dates
Sunday 11 September 

Sunday 16 October 

Sunday 4 December

Working Bee Committee Meeting 
Dates

Thursday 1 September 

Thursday 6 October  

Thursday 24 November

2022
Term Dates

Term 1:
Starts	 1 February

Finishes	 8 April

Term 2:
Starts	 26 April

Finishes	 24 June

Term 3:
Starts	 11 July

Finishes	 16 September

Term 4:
Starts	 3 October

Finishes	 20 December (Dependant on 
Year level)



COMMUNITY NEWS5

SENIOR SCHOOL
 
Key Dates and Events for the 2023 Course Selection Process
Year 9 into Year 10, 2023

•	 Year 9 into Year 10 Information Night and Enhancement Information Evening 
including VET – Thursday 14 July 7:00pm

Year 10 into Year 11, 2023
•	 Year 10 into 11 Information Evening – Tuesday 19 July 7:00pm

•	 Year 10 Course counselling & Enhancement studies approval – Monday 25 – 27 July

Key Dates and Information for the Completion of Year 10, Semester 1
Year 10 Exams 
Well done to all Year 10 students for their successful engagement with the examination 
process.

•	 Year 10 Classes resume - Tuesday 21 June

•	 Year 10 Semester 1 classes finish - Friday 24 June

•	 Year 10 Meningococcal ACWY vaccine - Friday 29 July

Year 10 Immunisation cards were distributed on Monday 23 May in Tutorial. If students are 
not getting this immunisation or are getting it done outside of school, please tick the ‘NO’ 
box and return the card to the Senior School office Post Box located at the top of the 300s 
staircase. There are no more Meningococcal consent cards in Senior School, but they can 
be downloaded from Compass.

VCE
SAC Redemption session
If your student has missed a SAC/SAT task for Unit 1 or Unit 3 they will be required to 
reschedule their task for completion next week. If your student is absent for an allocated 
redemption session, they will need a medical certificate to cover their absence. Please 
contact Senior School if you have any further questions. 

Key Dates and Information - Year 12
•	 GAT examination: Wednesday 7 September

•	 Special Exam Arrangements: Advice slips will be printed for students on the 18th 
July, 2022

GAT Examination: Wednesday 7 September (Term 3)
•	 All students enrolled in one or more VCE or scored VCE VET Unit 3 –4 sequence will 

be required to sit Sections A and B. Senior VCAL students will sit Section A.

•	 The GAT will be split into two sections: 

– Section A will assess literacy and numeracy skills 

– Section B will assess skills in mathematics, science, technology, the arts and 
humanities, with an increased focus on critical and creative thinking skills

GAT Information Session Dates
– English GAT Information session - Thursday Period 1 – 4 August

– Maths & Science GAT Session - Monday Period 4 – 8 August

Online Lectures & Seminars for Senior Students and Parents 
•	 ATAR Notes Free online lectures for Year 10 - 12 in a variety of subjects 4 July - 8 July, 

2022. Register here: https://atarnoteslectures.com/vic/registration/type 

AMANDA SALIBA, Senior School Team Leader

https://atarnoteslectures.com/vic/registration/type
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CAREERS
 
Eltham High represented  at Banyule/Nillumbik Learning Network AGM
On Wednesday 25 May, Mitchell Drysdale (Year 10, Everard House) and Shelby Cartledge 
(Year 12, Everard House) participated in a Youth Forum as part of the local network AGM. 
Mitch was recounting his participation in the RIJI (Real Industry Job Interview) program at 
Year 9 which focused on preparing students for employment. 

Shelby is completing her work placement in Business Administration with the BNLLN as 
part of her Senior VCAL studies. Mitch and Shelby provided a very good overview of their 
experiences and are to be commended on their participation.

Year 12 Information
Early entry programs for 2023
The following institutions accept applications for early entry offers and students have been 
emailed the document outlining the application process for each university.

Deakin Uni		  RMIT

Federation Uni		  Swinburne

La Trobe Uni		  Melbourne University

Monash Uni		  Victoria University

Year 10 Information
Work Experience 2022 Term 3 - Monday 5 – Friday 9 September
It’s never too early to start planning your 2022 placement so now is the time to think about 
more career related placements. Keep an eye on Compass, the Careers website and the 
newsletter for ideas and options. 

Forms can be accessed through our Careers website at  www.elthamhighcareers.com.au 
Use the “Workplace Learning link“ and select “Required documents". Alternatively they are 
outside the Careers office next to the Drama room. There is the standard Placement Form 
along with a Transport/Accommodation Form, if necessary. 

Forms need to be returned by Monday 29 August

ROSS PRINGLE, Careers Coordinator

MUSIC
 
Annual CAVE Fundraiser
Last Sunday, three of our Eltham High School Choir-Captains, Fieke van der Kamp (Year 
12, Stewart House) and Joshua Wike-Gysen (Year 10, Andrew House) and Jessica Nicholls 
(Year 9, Everard House), performed five songs for the annual CAVE fundraising Luncheon 
at St. Margaret's Anglican church in Eltham, accompanied on the piano by Choir Director, 
Lynlee Williams. 

The audience were absolutely delighted with the student's choice of songs and their 
beautiful singing. CAVE is a wonderful local organisation that raises money to support 
primary and secondary students in Eltham.

If you would like to volunteer for our 
canteen in 2022 please send your 
email address and availabilities to our 
Canteen Manager, Carolina Constable 
at: cob@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

Please check the display at the 
Canteen for the daily specials

CANTEEN
ROSTER 

Eltham High School Anthology
When: Friday (Week A) 
Location: Room 302  
Time: Lunchtime
Mel Gaylard
Eltham High School Anthology 
Coordinator

Eltham High School STEM Club
When: Monday (Week B) 
Location: Room 802  
Time: Lunchtime
Kathryn Boysen
Eltham High School Science 
Coordinator

EXTRACURRICULAR 
CLASSES & TUTORIALS

http://www.elthamhighcareers.com.au
mailto:cob@elthamhs.vic.edu.au
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2022 Band Music Camps
The Band Music Camps will be held at Ferngully Lodge, Healesville, Victoria. The Music 
camps are a very important aspect of the band’s calendar, and an integral part of building 
strong collegial and artistic relationships within the ensemble. It is compulsory for all 
members of the Instrumental Music Program to attend as part of their commitment to the 
program. The cost of the Band Music Camps is included in your Band Ensemble Levy.

The Band Music Camps will be held at Ferngully Lodge on the following dates:

Symphonic Band – 15 July to 16 July 2022

Training Band – 18 July to 19 July 2022

Wind Ensemble – 19 July to 20 July 2022

Concert Band – 20 July to 21 July 2022

Victorian Schools Music Festival for Strings
Our Chamber Strings and String Orchestra will be performing at the Victorian Schools 
Music Festival at the Hawthorn Arts Centre on Tuesday 26 July 2022.  Please check Compass 
for details.  Parents are welcome to attend.

2022 Music Fees (not Training Band or Training Strings)
The final instalment for the 2022 Instrumental Music Fees is due for payment by 24 June 
2022. The final instalment is for any other items i.e. instrument hire, percussion equipment 
hire, other ensembles like Stage Band, Jazz Band, Big Band, Choir etc and if any of the 
lesson fee or ensemble fee is still outstanding. Please ensure all 2022 Instrumental Music 
Fees have been paid by 24 June 2022.

Semester 2 2022 After School Music Fees
Please note the Semester 2, 2022 After School Music Fees is due for payment by 29 July 
2022.

Training Band and Training Strings 2022 Instrumental Music Fees
The 2022 Training Band and Training Strings Music fees are now due for payment.

The Instrumental lesson fee for both Training Band and Training Strings is $1000 for the 
whole year.

Please note if you paid the $300 deposit in 2021 this has been deducted from the $1000 
fee, leaving $700 owing.

Please also note, if you received a scholarship instrument in 2022, the lesson fee is reduced 
by 50% leaving $500 owing. If you paid the $300 deposit there will be $200 added to your 
family account for the lesson fees.

Payment of the Music Fees can be made by completing and returning the credit card details 
on the attached form or by cash, BPay, credit card by calling 9430 5118 or by cheque made 
payable to “Eltham High School”. If you make a payment via BPay please ensure you email 
accounts@elthamhs.vic.edu.au advising that the funds paid are for music fees, If not they 
may allocate funds to other areas. If you do not know your BPay reference number please 
contact the school’s Revenue Administrator, Jacinta D’Avoine on 9430 5118 or by email at 
accounts@elthamhs.vic.edu.au 

If you would like to organise a re-payment plan please contact the school’s Revenue 
Administrator, Jacinta D’Avoine on 9430 5118 or by email at accounts@elthamhs.vic.edu.au 

The second instalment is for the Main Ensemble levy ($450.00) which is due for payment 
by June 3, 2022.  

The third instalment is for any other items i.e. instrument hire, percussion equipment hire, 
other ensembles like Stage Band, Jazz Band, Big Band etc. The third instalment is due by 
August 26, 2022.

Please do not hesitate to contact Jane Nicholson in the Music Office if you have any queries. 

Jane's telephone is: 9430 5127 or email: nio@elthamhs.vic.edu.au

RICK KEENAN, Director of Music

Chess Club
When: Wednesday Lunchtime
Location: Library
Gabriel Piras

Drama
When: Wednesday (Junior)
Thursday (Senior)
Location: 111 Drama Space
Time: 3.20pm - 5.00pm

Scrambled Brains 
Location: Room 420
Monday 3:20 - 5:00pm

Scrambled Eggs
Location: 111 Tuesday 3:20 - 5:00pm
Ryan Patterson, Drama Teacher

StandOUT
When: Wednesday Lunchtime
Location: Room 420
Matthew Hapsberg
StandOUT Leader

French VCE Workshop 
When: Monday Lunchtime
Where: Room 612 

Indonesian Tutorial
Years 7 - 10 at lunchtime 
When: Week A - Thursdays
            Week B - Wednesday
Where: Room 610. 

Year 7 Art Club
When: Wednesday Lunchtime
Where: Room 613
Lisa Foote Year 7 Art Club Coordinator

ELTHAM HIGH SCHOOL CLUBS
WHY NOT GET INVOLVED!
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STUDENT AGENCY AND GROWTH
 
School for Student Leadership – Community Learning Project Presentation Day 
On Friday, June 17, it was my great privilege to visit our Year 9 students at Gnurad-Gundidj, 
the School for Student Leadership. It was a fantastic opportunity to reflect with our young 
people on their growth and learning so far and speak with them about their project, as well 
as see the strong connections they have made with so many from all over Victoria. 

After sharing a meal, I was able to listen to the presentations of not just our Eltham students, 
but all students participating in the program this term. It was great to see all the varied and 
thoughtful projects the different school groups had identified as being pertinent to their 
community. The enthusiasm the students presented with spoke volumes for their passion 
and keenness to come back into their communities and make a difference next term. 

While I don’t want to share too much about the Community Learning Project our young 
people have begun working on, I will say I am excited to see CUP RESCUE come to fruition 
in our community later this year. I know the group are very excited to hit the ground running 
in Term 3 and you should expect an update from them very early in the term. 

Our SSL students with their teacher Ian Harris and EHS Student Growth and Agency Leader, 
Nadia Devlin. 

NADIA DEVLIN, Student Growth and Agency Leader

SPORT
 
NMR Cross Country 
On Wednesday 15 June, 38 of our Eltham High students made their way to Bundoora Park for 
the NMR cross country finals. All runners braved the freezing windy conditions to complete 
the 3km course with some amazing results across all the age groups, 6 students finishing 
in the Top 10. 

Ally Brooks got GOLD (15 girls), Ethan Armstrong Bourne took out the SILVER (14 Boys), 
Brodie Petrovic 5th (15 Boys), Seona Van Der Kamp 6th (15 Girls), Felix Morgan 7th (12-13 
Boys) and Sophie McBean 9th (16 Girls).

The top 12 from each age group have now qualified through to the STATE Cross Country 
Finals on 14 July. Congratulations to the Eltham High students who have earnt their spot for 
this next stage. 

Below are the results for all of our students who took part in Wednesday's Final. Well done 
to all of you who represented our school with excellence. 

12 - 13 Girls

Audrey Colbert (Year 7, Stewart House) 10th

Gabrielle Broadbent (Year 7, Andrew House) 12th

Gwyn Van Der Kamp (Year 7, Stewart House) 15th

Mae Stirling (Year 7, Stewart House) 28th

Kaia Taig (Year 7, Stewart House) 51st 

Lara Brooks (Year 7, Everard House) 58th 

Rahni Ernest-Tamblyn (Year 7, Andrew House) 75th

Ella Collier (Year 7, Everard House) 78th

Scarlett, Mac, Charlie, Luka, Torry 
and Kris presenting their Community 

Learning Project.
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12 - 13 Boys

Felix Morgan (Year 7, Rutter House) 7th 

James Preece (Year 7, Rutter House) 36th 

Max Collins (Year 7, Stewart House) 38th

Lincoln Johnston (Year 7, Stewart House) 40th

Lucas Devlin (Year 7, Stewart House) 48th

Max Delaney (Year 7, Everard House) 59th

Charlie Nathan (Year 7, Andrew House) 61st

Gabriel Jenkin Waters (Year 7, Stewart House) 62nd

Milan Miller (Year 7, Stewart House) 69th

Jake Morrow (Year 7, Everard House) 73rd

Ryan Webley (Year 7, Andrew House) 81st

14 Girls

Sammie Fentiman (Year 8, Stewart House) 17th

Sunny Porter (Year 8, Rutter House) 36th 

Miya Lee (Year 8, Everard House) 43rd 

Matilda Johnson-Coad (Year 8, Andrew House) 44th

Matilda Collins(Year 8, Stewart House) 45th 

Phoebe Geange-Phipps (Year 8, Rutter House) 46th 

14 Boys

Ethan Armstrong Bourne (Year 9, Everard House) 2nd

Oliver Westerman (Year 8, Rutter House) 19th 

Kale Bollenhagen (Year 8, Rutter House) 34th 

Noah Reilly (Year 8, Stewart House) 40th

Rhaine Howse (Year 8, Everard House) 43rd 

Daniel Janev (Year 8, Andrew House) 49th 

Sonny Swan (Year 8, Rutter House) 72nd

15 Girls

Ally Brooks (Year 9, Everard House) 1st 

Seona Van Der Kamp (Year 9, Stewart House) 6th 

15 Boys

Brodie Petrovic (Year 9, Andrew House) 5th 

Rhodri Whelan (Year 8, Andrew House) 14th 

16 Girls

Sophie McBean(Year 10, Rutter House) 9th 

16 Boys

Tom Westerman (Year 10, Rutter House) 31st 

BREE PASCOE, Sport Coodinator



COMMUNITY NEWS10

VOLLEYBALL
 
Volleyball News
The next Schools Cup event will be the Volleyball Victoria Schools Cup 4 Day event. 

A reminder that the dates of the tournament are Thursday 28 to Sunday 31 July. Students in 
the Volleyball Program are expected to be available for the tournament. If this is a problem 
it must be discussed with Anthony Young.

Volleyball Program Fees
Volleyball Program fees can now be paid via Compass. Payment plans can be arranged 
and fees should be made with accounts in a timely manner. If anyone has changed their 
mind about participating in the program, please let Anthony Young know so a place can be 
offered to an emergency player. 

State League Opportunity
This year Eltham High School will be entering the Victorian State League Junior Competition. 
The competition is open to any Eltham High School student who is under 17 years of age. 

Brief details are: 

•	 Saturday 9:00am Games 
•	 $150 for the season running from April to September
•	 Training to occur at Eltham High School times TBA. 

If you are interested in playing please contact Anthony Young at yoo@elthamshs.vic.edu.au  
for more details and to express interest. 

ANTHONY YOUNG, Volleyball Coordinator

ART
 
Eltham High Arts and Technology Instagram Account
Did you know we have an Instagram account? This platform enables us to provide regular 
viewings of the amazing work our Arts and Technology students are creating.  

Keep up to date about everything Arts and Technology including upcoming events, 
exhibitions, subject information, plus lots more.

You can join our account at elthamhs.arts.tech

If you don’t have Instagram you can access the account through the following link:

https://www.instagram.com/elthamhs.arts.tech/

Lunchtimes in Room 613 - Art Room:
There are lots of opportunities to engage in art and be creative.  Students are welcome to 
attend one or more of the sessions listed below.

Monday Visual Art Leaders Meetings
Students from all levels welcome to work in the art room.

Tuesday Arts Space for all year levels.
Bring your lunch and ideas and access support and materials.

Wednesday Year 7 Art Club 
Bring your lunch, ideas and access support and materials. It’s a great 
way to meet like minded people.

Thursday VCE Art Students  
Use this time to work on your folio and access support and materials

LISA FOOTE, Art KLA Coordinator

https://www.instagram.com/elthamhs.arts.tech/
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HARMONY TEAM
 
Harmony Team Food Drive
The Harmony Team will be having a food drive to collect food and goods for the Asylum 
Seeker Resource Centre (ASRC). From Wednesday 15 June (Week 8) through the end of 
term on 24 June please drop off your donations to the Front Office.

The ASRC is a not-for-profit organisation which supports and empowers people seeking 
asylum. They provide over 35 programs including food and material aid, healthcare, 
education, and training and employment pathways, legal aid and detention advocacy.

Food is one of the most basic of human rights, and the ASRC currently provides free 
groceries to around 1000 people every week, most of who have no income and no work 
rights.  Every donation makes a difference.  This is especially true given the pandemic. 

Below are the most needed items. 

1.	 Tuna in oil (400g)

2.	 Tinned tomatoes (400g)

3.	 Raw, unsalted nuts

4.	 Honey in small bottles

5.	 Spices – turmeric, cumin, chilli

6.	 Dried fruit

7.	 Disposable razors

8.	 Dishwashing liquid (500/750ml)

9.	 Shampoo + conditioner (350/400ml)

10.	 Laundry powder (1kg maximum)

 Please note that they do NOT need:

•	 Baked beans and tinned spaghetti

•	 Canned or packet soups

•	 Highly processed, ready-made meals such as packaged mac and cheese

•	 Sweets, soft drinks and chips

•	 Sauces and other condiments

•	 Tampons 

For more information please email haz@elthamhs.vic.edu.au 

MATTHEW HAPSBERG, Harmony Team Leader

MATHS
 
2022 Australian Mathematics Competition
The Australian Mathematics Competition is one of the world's largest school-based 
mathematics competitions, providing feedback and enrichment to students across 
Australia and beyond. Hundreds of thousands of students compete across almost 40 
countries! 

The competition is open to all interested students in Years 7 to 12. Any students who wish 
to take part must make sure they are entered by ‘opting in’ to the event on Compass, and 
paying the $7.50 competition entry fee. Check the Compass News Feed for ‘Opt-In Event 
Invitations’ and click for more information. 

The school entry deadline is Wednesday 27 July, and entries cannot be accepted after 
this date.

BRIONY TURNER, Maths Teacher
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SCIENCE
 
STEAM Club
STEAM Club is run by Ms. Boysen during lunchtime in Room 802 on Mondays (week B). 
Bring your lunch, laptop and friends!

CSIRO Virtual Work Experience Program
The Virtual Work Experience Program (VWEP) allows students the opportunity to experience 
contemporary ways of working, from homes, and with people across geographic 
boundaries, just as CSIRO scientists do every day.

VWEP supports students to undertake work experience despite COVID-19 interruptions, 
and provide opportunities for students who may face geographic or other barriers to 
participating in traditional work experience.

Students will undertake collaborative, group science, technology, engineering and maths 
(STEM) projects, including projects linked to real-world CSIRO research and industry 
challenges. Instead of students attending a CSIRO site, experienced CSIRO staff or STEM 
industry professionals will supervise groups of students remotely online. 

The groups will comprise up to five students who may be remote from each other and who 
will work together to compete work and tasks that can be used as part of portfolios and 
help inform their study and/or career plans. Register here for 2022.

PULSE@Parkes: New sessions available
Would you like to use the iconic, 64 metre Parkes radio telescope, Murriyang, in real time to 
observe some of the most extreme objects in space? 

PULSE@Parkes is a free program for students in Years 10 to 12. During a session students 
see how the telescope operates, select pulsars, analyse data, and interact with our team of 
astronomers. Students can ask questions about astronomy, careers in science, and study 
options. Sessions run remotely so students across Australia are encouraged to apply.

https://research.csiro.au/pulseatparkes/students/

The Creator Club - Banyule-Nillumbik Tech School
The Tech School’s new after school club! Made for those with a passion for all things 
making, creating and designing!

Our expert facilitators will provide live demonstrations and guide participants through 
Digital Design, Podcasting, 3D Modelling, App Interface Design and Video Production 
Effects. Participants will have access to our laser cutter, UV printer, recording studio, 3D 
printers and more! This club will provide a fun opportunity to create amazing maker projects 
while learning the necessary skills to operate a range of industry standard equipment and 
software.

Dates: Terms 1 & 2 Starting week 2
Time: Tuesdays 4:00pm – 5:30pm
Location: Banyule Nillumbik Tech School, 61 Civic Drive, Greensborough
Registration: Please complete the form at bit.ly/CreatorClub2022

For more information: jensquire@melbournepolytechnic.edu.au

Whittlesea Tech School – Smart Cities After School Program - Tuesdays
They are currently recruiting students for the Smart Cities Afterschool program! 

The details are as follows:

Terms 2, 3 and 4: Tuesday at 4:30 – 6:00pm, Weeks 3 - 10

Register Here: bit.ly/2022Smartcities

ANAM JAVED, Learning Specialist - STEM

https://www.csiro.au/en/careers/Scholarships-student-opportunities/work-experience?utm_source=Education-and-Outreach-2022_Term_1&utm_medium=newsletter&utm_campaign=Education-and-Outreach
https://research.csiro.au/pulseatparkes/students/
http://bit.ly/CreatorClub2022
http://bit.ly/2022Smartcities
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STUDENT SERVICES
 
Nillumbik Youth Wrap Up June 2022
Welcome to the June 2022 edition of ‘Youth Wrap Up'. This community E-News aims to 
update local schools and youth services on the new and exciting initiatives and programs 
available to young people in the municipality.  

As a team, Nillumbik Youth are here to support you and your young people to achieve the 
best possible outcomes for young people in Nillumbik. In addition to the existing suite of 
programs we offer, we would love to work with educators and welfare officers to establish 
local initiatives that aim to address new and emerging needs. We encourage you to reach 
out to discuss your needs and see how we can best support. 

If you would like to know more about our upcoming initiatives and projects or interested in 
partnering with us to achieve the best possible outcomes for young people then please get 
in touch at youth@nillumbik.vic.gov.au.

Inaugural Youth Summit Sparks Project Ideas
Student leaders from across the Shire have made recommendations to Council on actions 
to support young people locally at the inaugural Nillumbik Youth Summit. More than 50 
students from Diamond Valley College, St Helena Secondary College, Eltham High School, 
Catholic Ladies College, and Montmorency Secondary College attended the summit on 
Wednesday 25 May to discuss the topics that matter most to Nillumbik’s young people.

Keynote speakers included writer and transgender rights activist Nevo Zisin, Australian 
Paralympian Jaryd Clifford and Hayden Rujak Founder of local charity Hayden’s Helping 
Hands.

Participants made a number of recommendations for action including a youth hub, gender 
equity working group, solar panels in schools, comprehensive sex education, parent 
education sessions and recycling workshops. The recommendations were presented to the 
Mayor, senior Council staff and representatives from local youth services. 

The Youth Summit was designed by young people for young people who are passionate 
about leadership, advocacy and the community in response to Council’s Youth Strategy 
2022-2026. The Strategy provides an integrated approach to ensuring Council continues 
to value and incorporate young people into Council by providing meaningful opportunities 
for young people, valuing their contributions and empowering them to help shape our 
community.

School Holiday Activities
Looking for something to do these school holidays? We've got you covered!

Join Nillumbik Youth for some fun (and mostly free!) activities over the June school holidays.

Sessions being run include:  

Job Skills 101: 14 -18 year olds
Tuesday 28 June, 1-3pm Panton Hill Living & Learning Centre (free!)

Zine Making Workshop: 12-18 year olds
Tuesday 28 June, 2-3pm Eltham Library (free!)

Game Jam Coding Workshop: 10-18 year olds
Tuesday 28 June & Tuesday 5 July (must attend both sessions),
3.30-5pm Diamond Valley Library (free!)

Movie Night: The Perks of Being a Wallflower: 12-18 year olds
Thursday 30 June, 5.30-8.30pm Wadambuk St. Andrews Community Centre, (free!)

Teen Yoga: 10-18 year olds
Thursday 30 June & Thursday 7 July Eltham Living & Learning Centre ($24 for both 
sessions)

DIY Bath Bombs: 12-18 year olds
Tuesday 5 July, 1-3pm Eltham Living & Learning Centre (free!)

Tunes and Tie Dye: 12-25 year olds
Wednesday 6 July, 1-4pm Diamond Creek Community Centre (free!)

Song Writing Workshop: 12-25 year olds
Thursday 7 July, 2-3.30pm Hurstbridge Hub (free!)

If you have any questions about Nillumbik Youth's school holiday offerings please get in 
touch with Molly Jessop, Youth Development Officer via youth@nillumbik.vic.gov.au 
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Bike Maintenance Workshop: 12-18 year olds
This one-day course is designed to teach you the basics of bike maintenance, from 
recognising all the parts of your bike, servicing your bike and troubleshooting problems. 
Bring your own bike and go home with it working much better than it did!

You will cover:
•	 Bike parts
•	 Tyre change and tube change
•	 Degrease and cleaning of drive chain 
•	 Greasing chain and cassette 
•	 Adjusting gears and what to look for wear wise 
•	 Adjusting headset 
•	 Bottom bracket adjust 
•	 Brake adjust, pad wear
•	 What you should carry with you on a bike ride

Date: Saturday 25 June

Time: 10:00am - 3:00pm

Location: Eltham Living & Learning centre, 739 Main Rd, Eltham. 

This workshop is open to people aged 12-18 yrs.

Upcoming Parenting Sessions
The Nillumbik Parenting Series is a range of free information sessions and workshops that 
provide strategies and tools to help families to strengthen skills in providing positive support 
to children and young people, and responding effectively during the most challenging 
times. Upcoming Sessions Include:

Cyber and social media safety for teens
Tuesday 21 June, 7:00pm - 8:30pm

Online, $5.00 (free for concession card holders)

Join YSafe for this parent education session on cyber and social media safety for young 
people.

This online session will cover insights into popular social media platforms,

managing cyber bullying, screen time recommendations, online gaming and practical 
steps for setting up a cyber safe home.

This session is suitable for parents, carers and grandparents of teenagers and young adults.

Family wellbeing - ways to reduce conflict
Wednesday 22 June, 7:00pm - 8:30pm

Online, $25 ($16.50 for concession card holders)

Join healthAbility to learn practical tips and strategies to make the most of family time and 
manage family conflict.

REGISTER HERE if you are interested in any of the above information.

Support Services 
Northern Centre Against Sexual Assault (NCASA)
Northern Centre Against Sexual Assault (or NCASA) is one of 15 CASAs across Victoria

NCASA provides a free service to all members of the community aged 12 years and over 
who are affected by sexual assault, regardless of how long ago it happened. This includes 
non-offending family and friends. NCASA support people of all backgrounds, genders, 
sexualities, cultures, bodies and abilities who live in:

•	 Banyule

•	 Darebin

•	 Nillumbik

•	 Whittlesea

Face-to-face counselling is now available again. Phone and video counselling sessions are 
still available if you prefer these.

Counselling is based on a client-centred model based of empowerment and recovery, and 
utilises a range of evidence based trauma therapy approaches.

NCASA’s helpful Intake Counsellors are available to provide further information or discuss 
potential referrals on 03 9496 2240, Monday to Friday after 12:30pm.

LOUISE HEATHCOTE, Student Services Leader

https://mailchi.mp/7d4659186c4c/nillumbik-youth-school-wrap-up-november-edition-15683284?e=9ca32adc57
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Dates: Terms 3 & 4

Time: Tuesdays from 
4:00 pm – 5:30pm 

Location: Banyule Nillumbik Tech 
School, 61 Civic Drive, 

Greensborough

Over two terms, our expert 
facilitators will provide live 
demonstrations and guide 

participants through Digital 
Design, Podcasting, 3D Modelling, 
App Interface Design and Video 
Production Effects. Participants 

will have access to our laser cutter, 
UV printer, recording studio, 3D 

printers and more!

This club will provide a fun 
opportunity to create amazing 

maker projects while learning the 
necessary skills to operate a range 

of industry standard equipment 
and software. 

The Tech School’s new 
after school club! 

Made for those with a 
passion for all things 
making, creating and 

designing!

 For more information: 
jensquire@melbournepolytechnic.edu.au

Please complete
the form at 

https://bit.ly/CCrego22

h h S h l

3D modeling3D modeling

Digital DesignDigital Design

Podcasting 

App 
Interface 
Designing

AppA

Video Effects
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VIETNAM VETERANS ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA® 
DIAMOND VALLEY Sub-Branch  

 
President:                                                    Secretary: 
Bill Little                                                        Alan Comben 

                            (m) 0419 871009                                           (m) 0432 631413 
                            (e) billbarblittle@outlook.com                        (e) dviets@diamondvalleyvietvets.com 

                                    
 Postal Address: PO Box 542, GREENSBOROUGH, 3088.     Email: dviets@diamondvalleyvietvets.com 

   

 
HONOUR THE DEAD…. But Fight Like Hell for the Living 

 

Did your Granddad serve in Vietnam? 
 
 
Here is an invitation for students and parents to attend our annual Vietnam Veterans 
Community Memorial Service on Saturday 13th August 2022. 
 
Not to celebrate war but to honour those who paid the supreme sacrifice during the conflict 
and those that have since passed on - and we are particularly encouraging local schools to 
put together a representative group to attend. 
 
Music will be provided by Viewbank College Senior Concert Band and will be played from 
10.30 am - the Service commences at 11.00 am and will conclude at around midday. 
 
The Catafalque party is provided by 39 Army Cadet Unit, Simpson Barracks. 
 
The Service will feature our Sub-branch chaplain and after the service, visitors are 
cordially invited to join the Sub-branch members for refreshments at the Greensborough 
RSL, 111 Main Street, Greensborough. 
 
There will be an extensive display by our Education Team for a hands-on look at how the 
forces lived and worked in Vietnam.  
 
Your school will be given the opportunity to lay a Floral Tribute during the Service. 
 
Community Memorial Service details: 

• 11.00 am Saturday 13th August 2022 
• Greensborough War Memorial Park, 203 Henry Street, Greensborough. 

 
Important: As a service to people attending on the day, a coffee van will be available 

but noting…it is a cash only purchase. 
 
 
 
Alan Comben 
Secretary 
Diamond Valley Vietnam Veterans Sub-Branch 
13th May 2022 
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DISCLAIMER: “Eltham High School does not endorse 
any company, organisation, service or product referenced 

in Community Announcements”


